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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Chair:  Gail Hodges
Minutes of the Meeting of the Executive Committee held at the Methodist Church Hall at 7.00pm on Thursday 21st September 2023
1. Welcome and apologies: 
Apologies: Carol Borhani, Laurie Bell, Cathy Dowse, John Hills, James Martin, Graham Soars, Will Rowlands.
In attendance: Sally Babi, Robert Blanks, David Cartwright, Matt Hartley, Gail Hodges (Chairman), Bob Lawrie, Richard Mainwaring-Burton, Juan Trellez, Lesley Robins, (Secretary), 

2. Draft minutes of the meeting of 15th June 2023
Approved as an accurate record.

3. Matters arising not addressed elsewhere on this agenda
3.1 Draft proposal for changes to constitution and MRA membership

Following discussion of Robert Blank’s careful paper, Committee members agreed that:

· Each subscription relates to a household.

· Should the need for a vote arise, there will be one vote per household.

· A proxy voting procedure will be put in place, (address to be included)

· The proposed amendments will be included in the next AGM notice.

· RB will circulate a draft of the proposed amendments to the Committee.

Committee members expressed their thanks to Robert for all his work on this matter.

3.2 LBB Platinum Jubilee project bid
Ken Lodge will support a second bid, as the costs exceed £20,000. It is hoped that it will be possible to submit two bids.
4. Preparations for Remembrance Sunday, 12.11.23
We have a five year rolling permission for the relevant road closures. We will have discussions with Lidl about the need to close their car park for the period of the ceremony. GH and LR will arrange to visit.
5. Next Newsletter
All Committee members agreed that this is an excellent piece of work and extended their thanks to Richard. It was confirmed that Eltham Collage will print 1900 copies. With regard to the issues of the grazing land by Woodmere, Cllr Hartley will send a simple précis, to be included in the planning section of the letter. Residents will also be alerted to the date of the 2024 AGM.
6. Chairman’s Report
Gail Hodges reported that:

· The work on ‘The Bat and Ball’ is progressing well. At this stage, coffee will not be on sale. 

· The Tots playroom seems to be providing a good service.
· All the defibrillators are now in locked cabinets, and all have the same code. They have not actually been used yet. CPR sessions are still being offered on Mondays at the library. The next session is on 02.10.23

7. Representative Reports
7.1 Councillors, Bromley
Cllr Cartwright reported the following:

· There had been a brief presentation on the Police Community Action Plan. Crime is generally decreasing in the Mottingham area, although there is some increase in domestic violence. An increase in the number of PCSOs is planned.
· The issue of aggressive dogs remains a concern and serious action is being taken. Helpfully, more statements are now being made. A prohibition notice has been issued to the owners.

· There is to be formal survey of the Scout Hut. The lease will not be relinquished until April 2024.

· DRIS is now under Bromley Council’s control and will be put up for sale.

· Funding has now been secured for the village parking.

· 15 Grove Park has been cleared considerably and further tidying up is being completed.

· The Devonshire Road/Lidl issues remain unresolved.

· Cllr Cartwright is pursuing various traffic issues.

Robert Blanks raised the issue of pavements along Mottingham Lane being overgrown leading to limited width. Cllr Cartwright will look into this.

7.2 Police, Bromley
See notes above
7.3 Councillors, Greenwich
Cllr Matt Hartley reported the following:
· The situation regarding the grazing land behind Woodmere is complex. Horses have grazed there for a long time. The land is owned by the Crown Estate. The tenant sub-let the land unlawfully to someone with 5 horses. This has passed into custom and practice. The lease has been handed back to the Crown Estate. The horses will have to move and alternative land has been found for them. There is some lack of clarity about possible uses of the land, but the Crown Estate has confirmed that they will consult on any proposals. It is hoped that some kind of compromise arrangement can be reached, which would allow horses to return to at least some of the land.

· Regarding Bridge House, the developers have proposed a larger development due to RBG advice that they needed to contribute to affordable housing - the new proposal is larger, with 32 units, including some called ‘town house apartments’ which are actually just more flats. There will be a meeting of the main planning board sometime in October/November or possibly later, when MRA representations can be made.
· The council is proposing some social housing development in Middle Park Avenue, replacing the existing garages. The other housing nearby is in a poor state.

· The Court Road/A20 junction is to be reviewed. A cabinet member visited West Hallowes and saw the problems for herself. Potential options for mitigating these are to be considered.
· Progress is steadily being made with the planters.

· The tutor sign in Court Road has been removed. Planning enforcement officers are on the case.

· John Hills has been ill but his health is now improving.

· Cllr Hartley will follow up the suggestion that the bus stop opposite the post office be recessed to reduce congestion there.
· Cllr Hartley reported that following his Save the Loop petition, Southeastern have added another morning loop service from Mottingham, making 3 services in the morning.  However there is still no loop service coming back the other way in the evening - this needs to be added to turn this into a proper commuting route again. Southeastern have also added an additional morning rush hour service into London.
· London City Airport's proposal to abolish the 'weekend respite' was rejected by Newham Council, but they have appealed to the Planning Inspectorate. An outcome is awaited.

7.4 Police, Greenwich
Nothing to report
7.5 Planning, Bromley
Graham Soars had circulated his report. In his absence, he asked the Committee to note the following.
“From a Planning perspective:-

1. Information is being submitted to discharge Planning Conditions for the Capel Manor development.

2. An application has been submitted for a side extension to Mottingham Hall nursery.

3. The Council have agreed to contest the Appeal lodged by the Applicant in respect of the Elms at Mottingham Lane.

4. The MRA have submitted a formal objection to the Application at Cerises.

5. The MRA have also submitted a formal objection in respect of the Croft at Mottingham Lane. This application was validated back in Feb 22 and the applicant has recently submitted revised drawings with next to no change other than a change in roof tile specification, which is not material in my view. Anyway, the MRA have submitted an objection, even though the original application is still open and presumably previous objections still stand. To be on the safe side I took the decision to submit even if it was very much a repeat of what had already said. I do think it is worrying that the Council have left the door open this long. It might suggest they are struggling to find grounds to refuse it.
On other matters:-

1. We have submitted a split bid to the Council for the Platinum Jubilee Fund, but we need Ken to confirm his support for the second bid. The council will only allow one bid from any one named organisation. We need two bids to get the scope of works we are hoping for. Even the footpath alone is likely to break through the £20K single bid limit

2. I am pleased to report we have a "Welcome to Mottingham Village" sign at the bottom of the Lane near Capel Manor. Thank you David”
7.6 Planning, Greenwich
Robert Blanks had circulated his report. There was nothing significant to note.
7.7 Bromley Residents Federation
Nothing to report. 
8. Treasurer’s Report
In the absence of the Treasurer, there was no report
9. Membership Secretary’s Report
Richard and Laurie Bell need to agree how this year’s subscriptions will be collected.
Richard alerted the Committee to the need to align the membership properly to an access database, possibly linked to the website. He will approach Andy Snow for advice.
10. Festive Lights Committee
The Committee has had one meeting. Plans are being made for the Festive Lights to be turned on on Saturday 2nd December to coincide with some children’s activities.
11. Local issues and members’ concerns
None raised

12. Any Other Business
None
13. Dates of next Executive Committee meetings/business plan
14. Date of next meeting: Thursday 23rd November 2023 

	WHEN
	WHAT
	NOTES

	15.06.23
	Committee meeting
	Follow up any matters arising from AGM

	21.09.23
	Committee meeting
	

	August/September 2023
	Autumn Newsletter and subscription collections
	To include Festive Lights letter

	23.11.23
	Committee meeting
	Preparation for Festive Lights and children’s activities

	25.01.24
	Committee meeting
	

	28.03.24
	Committee meeting
	Prepare for AGM

	March 2024
	Spring Newsletter
	To include AGM notice

	16.05.24
	AGM
	

	27.06.24
	Committee meeting
	Agree programme for coming year


The meeting closed at 9.20pm.
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